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The University of Maryland, BalƟmore Center for Violence PrevenƟon (CVP) strongly supports SB 739, which would 
amend current domesƟc violence law to alter the definiƟon of “vicƟm of domesƟc violence” to include individuals with 
which the person baƩered has had a sexual relaƟonship with in the past year. This will protect numerous vicƟms whose 
cases are currently unable to be processed as they are not married to or residing with the perpetrator at the Ɵme of their 
assault.  
 
The Center for Violence PrevenƟon is a community informed iniƟaƟve of the University of Maryland, BalƟmore in 
collaboraƟon with the R Adams Cowley Shock Trauma Center at the University of Maryland Medical Center – the first of its 
kind. Our aim is to build resilient communiƟes for all through the prevenƟon and intervenƟon of all forms of violence and 
trauma. We do this in an interdisciplinary, collaboraƟve fashion where we conduct community-based parƟcipatory research, 
provide creaƟve and impacƞul educaƟon, and inform and advocate for policies that strengthen our communiƟes to prevent 
violence and trauma. Our support of this bill is in line with the laƩer. 
 
Warrantless domesƟc violence arrest laws allow officers to make arrests of alleged offenders of domesƟc violence without 
warrants due to probable cause. The discreƟonary applicaƟons of these laws, such as that currently enacted in Maryland, 
have been found to reduce the risk of inƟmate partner homicides among current and former spouses.  InƟmate partner 
violence is a significant public health and social jusƟce issue. It can have a profound impact on lifelong health, opportunity 
and well-being. This specific form of domesƟc violence can occur in any romanƟc relaƟonship – not just with a person’s 
spouse. It can include both current and former spouses and daƟng partners. By including the term “another person with 
whom the person has had a sexual relaƟonship in the past year,” amending the current law will close the loophole for many 
vicƟms of domesƟc violence who may not be married to or residing with their abuser.  
 
For these reasons, the UMB CVP supports SB 739 and respecƞully encourages a favorable report. 

 
 


